Approved Parent Council Meeting – June 15, 2022

6:37 start

In attendance – R. Davenport, A. Vitorino, J. Fairclough, T. Bell, M. Biagi, P. Rodrigues, A. James, Mrs. Adaka, D. Cook (6:56)

Regrets – N. Rodney, W. Campbell

Land acknowledgment – R. Davenport Opening Prayer – T. Bell Approval of agenda – Jen and Miria Approval of April Minutes – Anna and Miria

- -\$1398 remaining in account from April
- -subs have not been added
- -For next year, need to allocate \$2000 for graduation, supporting families in need, kindergarten graduation, sacramental gifts, community funds- \$200, Teacher wish lists
- -Davenport motivational speaker was approved for \$800, after tax the total ended up being \$960 –asked to use the additional money left from the approved kindergarten grad amount

Voting

- -reallocating money from kinder grad to motivational speaker approvde
- -top up community fund by \$20 approved
- -grade 8 graduation \$2000 all approved
- -sacramental gifts \$1000 all approved
- -Christmas gift cards for families in need amount to be decided by vote in October
- -Kindergarten grad \$500 all approved

Principal Report

- -Last day of school June 30, physical copy of report cards home on June 28th along with final IEPs
- -Catholic Education Week was celebrated May 6-10, joined in a mass with Cardinal Collins
- -Extra curriculars have started running again basketball, softball, track and field (4 students moving on to boards), intermediate boys soccer on June 21, chess team attended invitational tournament, skipping club, art club, math club wrapped up with another Waterloo math contest
- -Continuing with Feel Good Friday's led by our grade 8 SUISH leaders, our monthly SUISH goals are related to virtues
- -Sacraments of Confirmation and First Holy Communion were celebrated at the end of May and beginning of June

- -Continuing with Pizza and Sub days students are happy to have them back final numbers from Pizza will be presented in the fall
- -Saying Farwell and thank you to Mrs. Guzik and Mr. Deichsel
- -Tomorrow grade 8s are going on a trip to Toronto and will attend a Blue Jays game
- -Graduation is June 23 at Garden Centre Banquet Hall
- -Last week of school, play day tentatively booked for June 28th
- -Edwin computers are being collected and returned to Dell as the lease is up June 20th
- -Thank you to everyone on council for service and support this year
- -Thank you to students for their work this year

Chair – business updates

-Subs – Vitorino – might want to consider doing weekly orders next year since everything is online now

Co-chairs report – nothing new

Treasurer report – nothing to add now, final reports need to be calculated Fundraising committee – will need to decide on 1 big fundraiser for next year

-Dawn – will look into poinsettias for next year – will look into it over the summer to be ready to move on it in September

OAPCE report – no rep this year

Parish report – updates were covered in Principal report; next year there will be a new Sacramental coordinator at St. Anne's; remind all staff to remind students/families to check in with the church re. sacraments regardless of grades

September closing meeting – Wednesday, September 21, 6:30 – tentatively on Zoom

Meeting Closed – 7:32

Closing prayer – T. Bell